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March 1, 2022 
 
Via Electronic Filing 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Attention: Filing Center (puc.filingcenter@puc.oregon.gov) 
201 High Street SE, Suite 100 
Salem, OR 97301-3398 
 
Re:  UM 2143 Investigation into Resource Adequacy in the State 
 CONFIDENTIAL Information Filing 
 
Dear Filing Center, 
 
Attached for electronic filing is Avangrid Renewables’ completed Northwest Power Pool 
Western Resource Adequacy Program workbook, submitted pursuant the Public Utility 
Commission of Oregon (Commission) Staff’s UM 2143 Informational Filing update of January 11, 
2022.   
 
Due to administrative errors related to staffing changes, Avangrid Renewables is aware that it 
submits this information for filing significantly later than Staff’s requested due date of January 
25, 2022. As such, Avangrid Renewables sincerely regrets the untimely nature of this filing and 
apologizes for the inconvenience to Staff this mistake may have caused. 
 
The information provided in the data workbook is commercially sensitive information and its 
disclosure outside the Commission would create a competitive disadvantage for Avangrid 
Renewables. Therefore, as permitted by OAR 860-001-0070, Avangrid Renewables designates 
the data workbook as confidential and requests that the Commission and its staff maintain the 
confidentiality of this information. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions regarding this filing. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Kevin Lynch  
Managing Director, External Affairs 
Kevin.Lynch@avangrid.com Enclosure 
 


